
 

 

Memorandum 

 

Date:   April 10, 2024   

 

To:   Honorable Mayor and Councilmembers 

 

From:   Kathie Brooks 

                       Interim City Manager 

 

Department:            Carlos Arroyo 

Public Works Director 

   

Subject:          Adopt-a-Street Application – Florida General Counsel, P.A. 

                                                                                                                                                                                                   

 

Introduction 

 

As part of the City of Doral “Keep Doral Beautiful” campaign, the Public Works Department 

(PWD) established the “Adopt-a-Street” program in 2005. It provides the opportunity for 
volunteer groups to clean and remove litter from the City’s public right-of-way at least four (4) 

times a year for a period of two (2) years. The Program provides the option to automatically 

renew the agreement if the applicant adheres to the Program requirements. The total weight 

amount of garbage collected by the volunteers is reported on a yearly basis to the Florida 

Department of Environmental Protection (FDEP) as part of the National Pollutant Discharge 

Elimination System (NPDES) permit. Florida General Counsel, P. A. (FGC) has re-applied to take 

part in this program and continue to help maintain the City streets and Keep Doral Beautiful.  

 

Background  

 

In 2021, the Mayor and City Councilmembers adopted Resolution No. 21-95 (approved 5-0) 

approving the adoption of NW 82nd Avenue between NW 12th Street and NW 25th Street by the 

FGC. During that period, FGC conducted the required cleanup activities as part of their 

commitment to their adopted street. FGC was a very active participant of the program and 

removed over 500 pounds of garbage from the City’s right-of-way. They also participated in the 

2022 and 2023 Earth Day Citywide Cleanup events. FGC’s contract adoption of NW 82nd Avenue 

expired in April 2023.  At this time, FGC would like to apply for the adoption of NW 84th Avenue 

from NW 12th Street to NW 25th Street. FGC is a team of lawyers, general contractors, 
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architects, engineers, real estate professionals, and insurance professionals who have collaborated 
to provide FGC’s clients with quality legal representation throughout Florida. 

 

Fiscal Impact:  

 

The fiscal impact associated with the program is less than $50,000, no further analysis is required.  

 

Strategic Plan Alignment  

 

This initiative is aligned with the Exceptional Service Strategic Goal, as it provides the opportunity 

to build a strong sense of community. 

 

Recommendation 

 

The City’s Staff respectfully requests that the Mayor and City Councilmembers approve the 

application from FGC for the adoption of NW 84th Avenue from NW 12th Street to NW 25th 

Street. Attached please find the application / agreement form and the applicant’s letter of intent.  
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Available Streets 
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Roadway Segment: NW 84th Avenue between NW 12th Street and NW 25th Street  
Applicant: Florida General Counsel, P. A. 

 

 

 

 

 


